MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF

HASTINGLEIGH PARISH COUNCIL ON 12th MAY 2010
Present:
Cllr Gardener (Chair)


Cllr Mrs Day

Cllr Mrs Helmer



Cllr Johnson

Cllr Mrs Beale
	To be actioned by

	1
	Apologies
	

	
	Apologies had been received from Cllr Honey.
	

	
	
	

	2
	Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising
	

	
	The minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed.


	

	3
	Declaration of Interest
	

	
	There were no declarations of interest on the agenda.

	

	4
	Election of Officers
	

	
	Cllr Johnson proposed that Cllr Gardener should stand again as Chair, Cllr Mrs Helmer seconded this.
Cllr Mrs Beale proposed that Cllr Johnson stand again as Vice-Chair, Cllr Mrs Day seconded this.


	

	5
	Parish Plan – a presentation from Kathy Budgen
	

	
	Kathy Budgen, who works for Action for Communities in Rural Kent attended the meeting and gave a report on the ACRK and Parish Plans.  Of the 305 parishes in Kent 105 are either interested in completing or already have completed plans.  The Village Design Statement is about the built environment whereas the parish plans is about the existing community and how people feel about it, it is a vision for the future followed by a plan of taking this forward.  The plan acts as a voice for the community.  The average cost of a Plan is £3,000, Colyer-Ferguson will fund up to £5,000 but this will need match funding.  There are other funds available from Cllr Wickham, the Borough and others.  The Parish Plan would require a steering group once it has been launched.  It would need renewing every 5/6 years.  The Parish Council must be committed to developing a Parish Plan if the plan is to be taken on to the next stage to create a launch.  A Parish Plan needs community engagement.  The Parish Council thanks Kathy for her time and would contact her again should they decide to take this any further.
The Parish Council agreed that they would consider undertaking a review of residents likes/dislikes, this would be discussed again at the next meeting.
	

	
	
	

	6
	War Memorial
	

	
	Cllr Mrs Beale expressed her concerns over the cost and maintenance of the War Memorial.  Cllr Mrs Day maintains the War Memorial and has done for some time.  Cllr Gardener explained that the plants were purchased at wholesale prices and were planted at no charge to the Parish Council.  It was agreed that future decisions about the War Memorial must be discussed with Elmsted Parish Council too.

	

	7
	Review of the Effectiveness of Internal Controls
	

	
	Cllr Johnson reported that the review of the internal controls concludes that the controls are adequate.

	

	8
	Risk Assessment
	

	
	There are no changes to the Risk Assessment.

	

	9
	Financial Statement
	

	
	A copy of the financial report was distributed to all Councillors.
A Cheque was signed for Lawncare at £60.00.

	

	10
	Correspondence
	

	
	There was no correspondence requiring discussion.
	

	
	
	

	11
	Any Other Business
	

	
	Cllr Mrs Day reported that there is no movement yet on the footpath towards the Church.
The mobile home sited at No 14 Beckets Close is now vacant.

Mr Rust has agreed that he will look into replacing the latches on the notice board with something more sturdy as those existing are damaged.


	

	12
	Date of the Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday June 8th 2010.
	

	
	
	


Signed: …………………………………………………………………

Date: ………………………………………………………………..

